
GISD	SHAC	Meeting	Minutes	

03/07/2017	

As	recorded	by	Arlene	Saldana,	Nutrition	Supervisor	

	

Attendees:	

Antoinette	Rivas-	Parent		

Jennifer	Daugherty-	Parent	at	Oppe		

Jamie	Leimer-	Kg	teacher	at	CVE		

Arlene	Saldana	–	Nutrition	Supervisor,	Child	Nutrition	

Mary	Patrick	-	Executive	Director	for	Special	Programs/CVM	Principal	

	

					Arlene	Saldana	called	the	meeting	to	order	and	welcomed	those	in	attendance.		Those	in	attendance	
briefly	introduced	themselves	to	welcome	first	time	attendees.		A	quick	recap	meaning	of	SHAC,	it’s	
benefits,	and	why	districts	have	SHAC	was	stated	for	the	new	members	to	engage.	The	different	areas	of	
(wellness)	that	SHAC	involves	were	discussed	and	site	review	documents	brought	to	the	center	of	
attention.	

				Mary	Patrick	reported	that	the	site	reviews	are	to	be	completed	in	pairs	by	the	SHAC	members	and	
explained	that	these	are	to	be	reported	to	the	school	board	for	further	review.	Seven	of	the	12	district’s	
schools	were	evenly	assigned	for	completion	of	site	reviews	among	all	attendees.		All	in	attendance	also	
discussed	possibilities	for	additional	members	for	SHAC,	as	there	were	still	5	sites	for	review	that	were	
not	assigned	to	anyone.	The	breakdown	in	assigning	site	reviews	went	as	follows:		

Oppe	Elementary:	Arlene	Saldana	and	Jennifer	Daugherty	will	do	site	review	on	March	27	at	9:00AM	

Coastal	Village	Elementary:	Antoinette	Rivas	and	Jamie	Leimer		

Ball	High	School:	Jennifer	Daugherty	and	Mary	Patrick		

Burnette	Elementary:	Antoinette	Rivas	and	Mary	Patrick		

Austin	Middle	School:	Antoinette	Rivas	and	Jennifer	Daugherty	will	do	site	review	on	April	6	at	1:00PM.	

Scott	Middle	School:	Arlene	Saldana	and	Jennifer	Douglas		

Coastal	Village	Middle	School:	Mary	Patrick		

The	remaining	schools:	Parker	and	Morgan	Elementary,	A.I.M	High	school,	Central	Middle	School,	and	
Crenshaw	will	be	reviewed	by	Arlene	Saldana,	Jennifer	Douglas,	and	cafeteria	staff.		

	



	It	was	decided	to	make	April	20,	2017	the	deadline	for	site	reviews	to	be	completed	and	turned	in	at	the	
next	meeting	date:	Wednesday	April	26,	2017	at	4:30PM.	Findings	of	site	reviews	will	be	discussed	on	
the	next	meeting	where	members	will	determine	areas	of	improvement,	set	suggestions,	and/or	goals	
to	take	action	for.		

					The	meeting	was	adjourned.	


